
 

Psychology Post-Doctoral Fellow 2019-20 

  
The Department of Psychology at The New School for Social Research and Eugene Lang 
College seek applicants for a postdoctoral fellowship position, to begin August 1, 2019. The 
duration of the position is for one year. We seek candidates with promise of excellence in 
research. We are seeking a clinically-minded, technically proficient candidate to prepare 
papers for publication from a completed grant project on blunted emotionality and 
physiology within a transdiagostic sample stratified on trauma exposure. The grant, 
co-directed by Wendy D’Andrea at the New School and Greg Siegle at the University of 
Pittsburgh, includes interviews; behavioral tasks; and autonomic, EEG, cortisol, and fMRI 
data on a sample of over 200 participants. Research supervision and training activities will 
be shared by Drs. D’Andrea and Siegle, but the position will be housed in New York City. 
Candidates should be proficient in E-prime and Matlab; fMRI analysis proficiency would be 
especially helpful. 
  
The position includes a 1:1 teaching load.  
  
Applicants must have defended their PhD by ​June 30, 2019 ​or provide a letter from their 
advisor and the chair of their department stating that the defense of their dissertation will 
occur no later than the 2019 fall term (December 31, 2019). 
  
Applicants apply on-line using the faculty application on The New School human resources 
website​ ​https://careers.newschool.edu/​. Applicants may be contacted at the discretion of 
the search committee for additional materials. Using our online application system, 
applicants must submit 1) a cover letter summarizing their research interests and teaching 
experience, and 2) a CV. Two letters of recommendation should be sent directly to the 
Psychology department secretary, Janiera Warren, at ​WarrenJ@newschool.edu​. 
  
Benefits: Comprehensive University benefits package including health and retirement 
plans, tuition remission. Visit ​https://www.newschool.edu/human-resources/benefits/ 
  
The New School is committed to actively recruiting from a diverse pool of applicants. We 
encourage candidates from groups underrepresented in US higher education to apply.   
The New School does not discriminate on the basis of age, race, color, creed, sex or gender 
(including gender identity and expression), pregnancy, sexual orientation, religion, 
religious practices, mental or physical disability, national or ethnic origin, citizenship 
status, veteran status, marital or partnership status, or any other legally protected status. 
The New School is committed to maintaining a diverse educational and creative 
community, a policy of equal opportunity in all its activities and programs, including 
employment. 
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